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September 19, 2012

In Attendance:  Tracey Hughes (Chair), Kathleen Weessies, John Ridener, Paige Andrew, Carol McAuliffe, Susan Moore, Marcy Bidnedey, Roger Knouff, Kathy Weimer
Absent:  Greg March, Hallie Pritchett, Colleen Cahill
Call to Order
Approval of Meeting Minutes from June 25, 2012 and July 26, 2012  -  The June 25, 2012 minutes were approved with no changes. There was discussion over the dates in the Vice Chair’s Report from the July 26, 2012 meeting minutes.  Kathleen confirmed that the dates should refer to the 2014 Program and the 2013 Social Event.   The years were corrected and after that change, the July 26, 2012 minutes were approved.  The approved minutes will be posted in ALA Connect (MAGIRT community) under “Files” and in the folder titled “Board-Minutes”. 
Officer Reports
· Chair 
· Virtual Round Table Webinar – Tracey reported that Mary McInroy said at the Round Table Coordinating Assembly that they are thinking of doing a webinar to help the round tables go virtual.  She asked if we would be willing to present about our experiences.  We have agreed to talk about what we have done and what we are thinking of doing.  Hallie Pritchett has asked to be the presenter for that.  Dates have not yet been determined.  Paige mentioned that possible content could include our discussion group programs and the methodology we have used for conducting virtual meetings.  Tracey agreed that is what we would be talking about.
· Name Changes in ALA Connect – Tracey noticed that the Publications Committee page in ALA Connect still had MAGIRT with an “E” so she emailed Roger and Danielle about the correction.  Name changes in ALA Connect can be made by the administrators of the group/page.  Tracey asked that everyone take a look at their pages to make sure they are up-to-date with the correct information.
· Vice Chair
· 2013 Social Events –Kathleen would like the social events to enhance our knowledge base so she is looking at the libraries and museums in the area.  
· Midwinter in Seattle
· Tour - Kathleen has been talking to Matt Parsons at the University of Washington.  He mentioned that the Museum of History and Industry (MOHAI) in Seattle is moving so there will be a grand opening for the museum at the end of December.   Kathleen thinks this is a good location for a social event because 1) it exists, 2) it is in a brand new location on the shore of Lake Unionwhich is supposed to be fabulous, , and 3) it is right on the light rail system which would make transportation to and from the Convention Center simple.  They have told Matt that they are willing to give us a tour but we are not sure at this time whether they expect us to pay the admission price of $14.00 per person.   Kathleen says that they do have maps in the collection and they would be happy to show them to us.  University of Washington is currently the second choice but it would require us to take a bus or a taxi out to the location.  Paige said that the bus system is good if we decide to go that route.  Paige also threw out the Seattle Public Library as another option because they have a small historical Seattle map collection.  Mary Douglass could be a possible contact for that option.  It was decided by the group that the first preference is the MOHAI even if we have to pay the admission fee. Kathy said that the organization paid the $12 admission fee for each person who attended the Boston Athenaeum tour.  Tracey asked that the discussion of whether we will cover it or not be conducted via email.  Kathleen will find out if we will be required to pay the $14 admission fee first.
· Dinner - Where we are having the tour drives our dinner options.   A few restaurants are being considered around MOHAI.  Paige said that there are many choices up and down University Drive if we chose to go to the University of Washington to see Matt’s collection. 
· Annual in Chicago
· Discussion moved to the next Executive Board Meeting in the interest of time.
· 2014 Program in Las Vegas is being discussed with Kathy Rankin.   Kathleen said that Kathy Rankin is also interested in discussing the Las Vegas social event and Paige said that he would touch bases with her.
· Past Chair
· Report sent via email
· Superintendent of Documents is visiting Georgia this week and will be attending our annual meeting of Georgia Depository Libraries on Wednesday, which is being hosted by UGA.  Preparations for her visit and the annual meeting in addition to the start of Fall Semester for our new library have taken up all of my time.  
· Manual Revision Update:  plan on discussing the in detail at the November EB meeting, with the goal of finishing the revision completely in time for Midwinter.
· Plan to get the Electronic Publication from the 2012 Annual Program to the Publications Committee by the end of the month.
· We still need a candidate for Treasurer – the Exec Board is asked to assist in finding nominees.  
· Treasurer
· Treasurer’s Report is provided in full at the end of the minutes. No questions were asked.  Comments included appreciation for Paige and the fact that we are making money.  Paige said the report reflects the Annual Conference expenses.  Paige doesn’t expect that the August numbers will change much at all from what is in the report at this time.  Kathy asked if we got donations from Simply Map and if we did, she thinks that it should be recorded separately from income.   Paige said that there is a category for donations under Revenue but they are all lumped together and each donation is not listed separately.   Kathy thinks it would be useful to keep track of each donor separately either in the Treasurer’s Report or in the minutes so that we can thank them and also remember to ask them in the future.  Tracey said that there is a document which lists all the sponsors and what they did.  Hallie sent out thank you letters for this years donors and Tracey will be responsible for the same next year.  Kathleen asked where the document is located.  Tracey said that it is in the ALA Connect Officers group and that it covers 2010 to the present.  Paige said that he doesn’t mind adding that specific breakout to his Treasurer’s Report either.  Kathy said that it depends on whether this information is for the officers’ eyes only or if it is for general membership.  Paige thinks said that the Treasurer’s Reports are published in base line.  Tracey confirmed that the sponsors are thanked publically in base line and she doesn’t think it needs to be added to the Treasurer’s Report.  Kathleen said she would be willing to work on long compilation of our sponsors, including who they are and how much they gave.  Tracey said she is welcome to work on it.  Base line seems to be the first place to look for that information. 
· Budget creation – Paige is still working on pulling together all the comments that were sent to him during the email discussion over the budget.  Additional ideas and/or concerns were solicited by Paige but none were given.  The next step is for Paige to pull together his notes and to craft a draft budget that will be sent via email.  
· Secretary
· Committee Rosters – Carol asks that each Chair update the worksheet tab that they are responsible for and to send it back to Carol by the end of September.  Tracey said that Hallie is responsible for Constitution and By Laws not her, membership in that committee is Chair Trio.
· Committee Webpage Information – Carol reported that many of the committee webpages were still out of date and needed to follow the agreed upon format (see MMC page for an example). Tracey said that Marcy has confirmed that every committee but Education updated their charge in the Manual and once it is finished we should be able to get the information there.  Tracey said that Hallie should be sending the Manual out soon to be accepted before Midwinter.  Once the completed Manual has been approved, the information will be sent to Colleen so that the webpage can be updated. 
· Document/Minutes Location in ALA Connect – Go to MAGIRT ALA Connect page, click on the “Files” icon, and select “Go to the file folders”.   Each committee has its own folder and approved minutes and other official documents should be posted here.  Once approved, the Executive Board minutes will go into “Board_Minutes”.  The naming convention being used is CommitteeName_Minutes_#month_#day_#year_Approved (example ExecBoard_Minutes_06_14_12_Approved).  This link will be provided on the MAGIRT website as well.
· Additional Comment – Carol asked about the lack of a Cataloging and Classification Discussion Group page on the website since both the GIS Discussion Group and the Map Collection Discussion Group both have pages.   Tracey said that we have to decide how to proceed on that since it is an Interest Group out of ALCTS.  Paige will be taking over the discussion leader position from Lousie Ratliffe beginning with Midwinter 2013. Carol thinks it should be represented in some way on the webpage and Tracey agreed saying that it will be in the hands of the interest group and their leader to decide what should be on that page.  
· Committee Rosters – Carol asks that each Chair update the worksheet tab that they are responsible for and to send it back to Carol by the end of September.  Tracey said that Hallie is responsible for Constitution and By Laws not her, membership in that committee is Chair Trio.
· Committee Webpage Information – Carol reported that many of the committee webpages were still out of date and needed to follow the agreed upon format (see MMC page for an example). Tracey said that Marcy has confirmed that every committee by Education updated their charge in the manual and once it is finished we should be able to get the information there.  Tracey said that Hallie should be sending the manual out soon to be accepted before Midwinter.  Once the completed manual has been approved, the information will be sent to Colleen so that the webpage can be updated. 
· Document/Minutes Location in ALA Connect – Go to MAGIRT ALA Connect page, click on the “Files” icon, and select “Go to the file folders”.   Each committee has its own folder and approved minutes and other official documents should be posted here.  Once approved, the Executive Board minutes will go into “Board_Minutes”.  The naming convention being used is CommitteeName_Minutes_#month_#day_#year_Approved (example ExecBoard_Minutes_06_14_12_Approved).  This link will be provided on the MAGIRT website as well.
· Additional Comment – Carol asked about the lack of a Cataloging and Classification Discussion Group page on the website since both the GIS Discussion Group and the Map Collection Discussion Group both have pages.   Tracey said that we have to decide how to proceed on that since it is an Interest Group out of ALCTS.  Paige is the current leader of that discussion group.  Carol thinks it should be represented in some way on the webpage and Tracey agreed saying that it will be in the hands of the interest group and their leader to decide what should be on that page.  

Committee/Discussion Group Reports:  
· Cataloging & Classification Committee – Susan Moore
· The task group on relationship designators is on hold though they are still working with Paige in his role as the PCC liaison for relationship designators.  This is being handled through email. They are attempting to use ALA Connect as well but not as successfully as Susan would like.
· Susan said that she will update the ALA Connect page for CCC since it still has MAGIRT with an E.  Tracey said that Susan can call her to find out how to do it.
· Constitution and Bylaws Committee – Hallie – No report.  Manual revisions are anticipated to be completed in their entirety by Midwinter.  Update will include:  
· Updates from officers and committee chairs re statements of responsibility and committee charges 
· MAGIRT email address and communication information written down and in the Manual
· Articulation of a clear definition of what participation means for our committees and their members
· Nominations & Awards Committee info into the Manual
· Appropriately lists Past Chair as Chair of the Constitution & Bylaws Committee
· Education Committee – Kathy Weimer
· There have been no meetings as of yet but the Education Committee has been in touch via email to work out issues involving ALA Connect access.
· Early November is the timeframe being targeted for Hallie’s Care & Feeding of Maps webinar.  Kathy is working with Danielle to get that set up.  Kathy asked for suggestions on the rate that should be charged.  Tracey suggested $50 for non-members and $35 for members, since the $20 difference is the same as membership to MAGIRT and it should incentivize people to join.  Paige asked if costs need to be approved by ALA.  Kathy confirmed that Danielle has said it is totally up to us.  Kathy thinks the program will be 1 to 1 ½ hours.  Carol asked about what it costs MAGIRT for these webinars.  Kathy reported that Danielle has said that there is no cost to us.  Carol suggested that the webinar be free for Members and the Non-Members price could be the cost of membership.  Paige said that Tracey’s suggestion seems high because we do not want to deter participation.  Kathleen said that peoples’ workplaces would pay for it so that the price isn’t so important.  Kathy thinks the red tape in how people pay being more of an issue.  Kathy pointed out that not every workplace pays for professional development webinars.   Paige mentioned that Hallie’s time and effort is valuable too.  Kathy asked that people get back to her in a week or so about what we should do.  Tracey asked that Kathy look at other webinars and provide us a cost/hour average and a range of options including making the webinar free to everyone and making the webinar free to just members.
· Kathy will not be at Midwinter but in the past we have reached out to library schools in the area.  Carol and John said they are willing to be involved.  Paige and Kathleen are also interested as long as it doesn’t conflict with the Round Table Coordinating Assembly. Carol asked that Kathy forward her the information for the contact person they had for the last visit in Seattle. 
· Publications Committee – Roger 
· The committee has not yet met but will plan on meeting in October.  
· Hallie will provide Roger the information from the 2012 Program to be made into a publication.   
· Tracey also suggests that the committee send out a notice that they are looking for publications.
· Roger said he will connect with Hallie about the recording of the program and Tracey mentioned that Hallie is looking into purchasing a microphone that will create digital recordings right away.
· Membership & Marketing Committee – John Ridener
· The committee has not met but will be meeting face to face at Midwinter.
· Tape measures have been ordered and they are looking at how to repost job opportunities that come through Maps-L and related listserves on our various online outlets.
· The “Purpose, Membership, and Duties” wording has been updated for the committee and was submitted for approval.  Paige commented that he was glad to see the word “online” in there and wondered if “online involvement” should be mentioned further up in the purpose statement.  John agreed to add something about communicating online to the purpose.  The statement has been approved pending the change.  Tracey asked that John email the new text to Hallie, Tracey, and Colleen to make the change on the website.
· Purpose. To increase MAGIRT’s membership and support current members’ map and geospatial information-related work. The committee focuses on communicating to members and non-members about MAGIRT’s publications, programs, meetings, and events.
· Open meetings. All Membership and Marketing Committee meetings are open to any member of ALA.
· Membership. Chair and at least two members. All Membership and Marketing Committee members must be members of ALA and of MAGIRT. Members of the Membership and Marketing Committee are expected to actively participate on projects and/or subcommittees, in discussion forums, and in an advocacy role for MAGIRT. The Chair also serves as MAGIRT representative to the ALA Membership Committee.
· Duties. The Membership and Marketing Committee works to promote MAGIRT’s work through member outreach, publicizing MAGIRT’s meetings, workshops, and sponsored activities, and engaging members and potential members online and in-person.

· Nominations & Awards – Hallie (given via email)
· Treasurer position – still need nominees.
· Need to determine which physical award we want to give.  Current item being considered:  Physical award for MAGIRT Award - http://www.recognitionsource.com/products/145-crystal-globe-with-flat-bottom.aspx. 
· Program Planning Committee – Tracey (given in the  agenda)
· 2013 Annual Program:  Rulers Tape measures for the program have been ordered.  Will convene a meeting in October or November to ensure we have publication/promotional materials available at Midwinter.
· RDA is here!  If RDA and cartographic materials sound scary, then let MAGIRT ease your fears.  If you’re a cataloger working with cartographic resources, our experts will help you manage RDA changes in a hands-on program focusing on three areas in bibliographic description: title(s), mathematical data, and physical description.  We’ll emphasize print maps and touch on digital resources.  You’ll get a map, be guided through the descriptive process, and leave having cataloged a map!
· Will identify the content streams that the program falls under when form comes out
· Potential sponsors for 2013 program could be Bill Forsyth from ProQuest, Lexis-Nexis, Esri, Geographic Research, Google Maps, EastView Cartographic
· Flyers for program
· Print through ALA and have Danielle bring them to ALA
· The planning group will meet at ALA during the Program Planning Committee
· 2014 Annual Program: This committee will meet at Midwinter in-person.  Kathleen will be chair.
· “The Accidental Map Librarian”.  Focus will be to offer the basics of map librarianship for those who have ‘inherited’ maps as part of their job or who has maps as just a fraction of their overall responsibilities. Presenter (TBD) will be someone who has had to do this in the not-too-distant past.  On a related note, Kathy Rankin and Mary Larsgaard are going to do an update to their Small Map Librarian publication as a LibGuide but not until next spring.
· GeoTech Committee – Greg March (given via email)
· Subcommittee established for the Mapping of ALA Membership – members are Greg March, Pete Reehling & Angie Lee.  They received updated membership data from ALA via Tracey, and will have a report on this by the next Exec Board meeting.  
· GIS Discussion Group – Greg March
· Tracey reported that the discussion group will meet in person at Midwinter as a jointly hosted session with GODORT.  The scheduling worked out perfectly. The topic will be geospatial matters and government information/data.  It is hoped that this will help to formalize our relationship with GODORT.
· Map Collection Management Discussion Group – Marcy Bidney
· The discussion group will be meeting in during Midwinter.
Unfinished Business
· None

New Business
· Call for New Business Items
· Tracey asked to add the purchaseing of a table cover and some signage for MAGIRT.  John has been working with her on this.
· Finances
· Budget creation for 2012/2013 FY is being tabled until Paige has a chance to send out a draft via email.
· Online Presence – Tracey
· Tracey reported on the continuing progress of the task force which consists of her, Carol, and Kathleen.
· The MAGIRT Online Presence Oversight Committee’s mission, purpose & duties have been submitted for approval.  (See the end of the minutes for full document.)  Carol suggested that MAGIRT be removed from the front of the committee name since no other committee includes MAGIRT in their official title.  Paige agrees that it isn’t necessary.  The change to OPOC is approved and Tracey will send out an email asking for the committees who have representation on OPOC to recommend someone to serve on the committee.   Tracey has agreed to continue on in the committee and serve as Chair for the sake of continuity.
· Proposed timeline for transition from task force to regular, full-fledged committee
· September 19, 2012 - Gain approval from the MAGIRT Exec Board on the mission, purpose & duties for the to-be-created Online Presence Oversight Committee (OPOC)
· October 15, 2012 – Have all OPOC members identified (please refer to the membership requirements listed in the attached document)
· October 30, 2012 – Online Presence TASK FORCE will complete all of documentation in progress and hand same off to the new OPOC
· November 2012 forward – OPOC takes on the tasks and duties assigned to it, with the goal of releasing the MAGIRT LibGuide at or before Midwinter 2013
Announcements
· Midwinter 2013 Scheduling
· Schedule is largely completed.  There may be shifting of the meetings on Saturday to accommodate GODORT’s schedule so we can have our joint meeting with as little conflict as possible – this is still being coordinated.  As of September 17, 2012, here is our schedule:
· Friday, January 25: 
· 10:30 – Noon:  RTCA for Chair Trio & Treasurer
· Saturday, January 26: 
· 9 – 10:30am:  MAGIRT/GODORT GIS Discussion Group
· 10:30 – Noon: Map Collection Management Discussion Group (scheduled in a block with GIS Discussion Group to avoid travel issues between meetings)
· 1 – 1:30 or 1:45 pm: Program Planning 2013
· 1:30 or 1:45 – 2:30 pm: Program Planning 2014 (scheduled in a block with Program Planning 2013)
· 3 – 4:30 pm: MAGIRT Online Presence Oversight Committee
· 4:30 pm – HAPPY HOUR for those who want and need it!!!!  Location TBD!!!
· Sunday, January 27:
· 8 – 10 am: ALCTS/MAGIRT/CaMMS Interest Group
· 10 – Noon: Cataloging and Classification Committee (CCC)
· 1 – 2:30 pm: Membership & Marketing Committee
· 3 – 5 pm: MAGIRT Exec Board II
· New Leaders - Tracey
· Still need nominees for MAGIRT Treasurer for ballot in April 2013
· MAGIRT Hotel for Seattle and Chicago 
· Seattle:  SpringHill Suites, 1800 Yale Avenue, Seattle, Washington 98101, 1-206-254-0500, Fax: 1-206-254-0990
· Chicago: TBD
· Emerging Leader Update – Tracey (to be handed off to Kathleen)
· Sponsorship for 2013 has been submitted and the person has been selected.  Announcement to come in October 2012.  
· Need to start to generate ideas for an Emerging Leaders project for 2014
· Improving Documentation – Tracey
· Tracey asked that everyone go into ALA Connect to put their meeting minutes into the appropriate file folders on the MAGIRT page.  Elected Officers should be putting all their documentation on the MAGIRT Officers’ page.  Marcy mentioned that WAML used to keep a blog of job ads but since it is no longer active it is now incredibly hard to find this information.  Marcy thinks we should think about documenting those ads as a resource for managers to go to when they need it to hire people.   This could be done in conjunction with the MMC’s effort to post job ads to MAGIRT outlets.
Next Exec Board Meeting Dates:  Thursday, November 29, 10 am MST ;  Wednesday, January 16, Noon MST
Adjournment

MAGIRT TREASURER’S REPORT
FOR SEPTEMBER 19, 2012
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 

What follows is based on the eleven months ending July 2012. Once I have year-end reports from Danielle I will compile a broader year-long report of financial activities. Once again, it gives me pleasure to report a healthy MAGIRT organization from a financial perspective.

Financial Picture 

Starting Balance 		   = $27,829
Total Income 			  =  $ 11,667
Subtotal			   =  $39,496
Less Total Expenses		  =   $  6,533
Total (as of end of July)	  =   $32,963

Summary

On the income side, donations by our generous sponsors helped offset a good portion of our annual conference expenses, we received a total of $3,000. Other income sources include dues, life member dues, book sales, and subscriptions. As a reminder, we will be changing our line items in the new budget to combine Personal and Organizational dues into one line, reflecting the actual situation that Danielle reported to us a few weeks ago (which will also make things more understandable and easier to follow for the Treasurer). We will retain a separate Life Member dues line in the budget.

Expenses, not including our overhead share paid to ALA, primarily come from ALA Annual Conference related activities. These include:

$2,017 for food/beverages, etc. for the Saturday Honors Award Reception
$1,250 for AV equipment rental/use
$    331 for Honors Award recipients

Other combined expenses, not including overhead, total $3,135. 

Net revenue over expenses for this year equals $5,134 to date. It is also nice to see that the bottom line figures indicate, when comparing total budgeted asset balance with total actual asset balance that we are currently about $1500 over budget. I look forward to hammering out a new budget document with the Executive Board so that we have a financial “road map” for the next fiscal year.

Paige Andrew
MAGIRT Treasurer

Draft Proposal
September 17, 2012
MAGIRT Online Presence Oversight Committee 
Purpose.  To coordinate and ensure the usability, currency and relevancy of information provided by MAGIRT via all of its online outlets, and maintain a high level of professionalism for MAGIRT’s online presence.  The Online Presence Oversight Committee oversees and guarantees coordination of content created by MAGIRT committees, discussion groups, and the general membership.
Open Meetings. All Online Presence Oversight meetings are open to any member of ALA.
Membership. All Online Presence Oversight Committee members must be members of ALA and of MAGIRT. Members of the committee are expected to actively participate with committee duties, on projects and/or subcommittees.  Membership shall be comprised of the following:
· One member who is either the Vice Chair, Chair, or Past Chair of MAGIRT (Chair Trio); 
· One member representing the Membership & Marketing Committee;
· One member representing the Education Committee;
· One member representing the Publications Committee; and
· The Webmaster. 
The Chair of the Committee is designated by the committee with the default being the Chair Trio representative. 
Duties.  The committee is not responsible to create content for MAGIRT’s online presence, but rather to oversee and coordinate the information that is presented online on behalf of MAGIRT.
The Online Presence Oversight Committee is responsible for the following:
· Maintain and ensure that MAGIRT’s online presence is professional, relevant and current by coordinating the information flow across all of MAGIRT’s online avenues including but not limited to ALA Connect, LibGuides, the MAGIRT website, Facebook and LinkedIn.
· Evaluate the integrity and appropriateness of the MAGIRT Communication Flow Chart.
· Establish and maintain the procedures for content creation and a schedule content updates.
· Suggest and explore the feasibility of new technologies, functionalities and resources that should be included as part of MAGIRT’s online presence.  
· Complete tasks that are required for a high-quality online presence but do not fall within the purview of a specific MAGIRT committee or discussion group.
· See that MAGIRT complies, to the best of our ability, with ALA’s guidelines for website accessibility.
· Report to the MAGIRT Executive Board at all Executive Board meetings.
· Consult with the Executive Board on challenges or significant proposed changes. 
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